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BROOKLY N HEIGHTS

small village, big community

345 Tuxedo Avenue Brooklyn Heights, Ohio 44131 ¢ Office: (216) 749-4300 ¢ Fax: (216) 741-3753

October 12, 2018

NOTICE

Council will take action on the following legislation at their Regular Meeting of Council held on
Tuesday, October 16, 2018 in Council Chambers at 345 Tuxedo Avenue, Brooklyn Heights, Ohio:

ORDINANCE 71-2018- AN EMERGENCY ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR AND/OR VILLAGE CLERK/TREASURER
TO ENTER INTO A CONTRACT WITH P. MONTELEONE LANDSCAPING, INC.
FOR SNOW REMOVAL SERVICES FOR WINTER SEASONS RUNNING FROM NOVEMBER 1, 2018 THROUGH APRIL 30,

2021

ORDINANCE 72-2018- AN EMERGENCY ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR AND/OR CLERK-TREASURER TO

ENTER INTO A CONTRACT WITH GBJ LANDSCAPING AND SNOW REMOVAL FOR
SNOW REMOVAL SERVICES FOR WINTER SEASONS RUNNING FROM NOVEMBER 1, 2018 THROUGH APRIL 30, 2020

ORDINANCE 73-2018- AN EMERGENCY ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR AND/OR VILLAGE CLERK/TREASURER
TO ENTER INTO A CONTRACT WITH ALL PRO LANDSCAPING & SNOW REMOVAL FOR SNOW REMOVAL SERVICES FOR
THE WINTER SEASON OF NOVEMBER 1, 2018 THROUGH APRIL 30, 2019

ORDINANCE 74-2018- AN EMERGENCY ORDINANCE AMENDING SECTION 1064.02(a) (INCREASE RATE SENIORS PAY
FOR SNOW REMOVAL) OF THE BROOKLYN HEIGHTS CODE OF ORDINANCES

ORDINANCE 75-2018- AN EMERGENCY ORDINANCE AMENDING SECTION 1268.11 OF THE BROOKLYN HEIGHTS CODE
OF ORDINANCES

ORDINANCE 76-2018- AN EMERGENCY ORDINANCE REPEALING SECTION 452.16 OF THE BROOKLYN HEIGHTS CODE
OF ORDINANCES

ORDINANCE 77-2018- AN ORDINANCE REZONING PARCEL # 531-15-007, PARCEL # 531-20-020, PARCEL # 531-20-001
(PART OF) AS DESCRIBED HEREIN, FROM SINGLE FAMILY/RETAIL BUSINESS TO GENERAL INDUSTRIAL

RESOLUTION 15-2018- AN EMERGENCY RESOLUTION HONORING RETIRED CHIEF GLENN COOK FOR HIS
ACCOMPLISHMENTS, DEDICATION, AND CONTRIBUTIONS TO THE VILLAGE OF BROOKLYN HEIGHTS

RESOLUTION 16-2018- A RESOLUTION IMPLEMENTING SECTIONS 3735.65 THROUGH 3735.70 OF THE OHIO REVISED
CODE, ESTABLISHING AND DESCRIBING THE BOUNDARIES OF A COMMUNITY REINVESTMENT AREA IN THE VILLAGE
OF BROOKLYN HEIGHTS, OHIO, DESIGNATING A HOUSING OFFICER TO ADMINISTER THE PROGRAM, AND CREATING
A COMMUNITY REINVESTMENT HOUSING COUNCIL AND A TAX INCENTIVE REVIEW COUNCIL, AND DECLARING AN

EMERGENCY

This notice is in accordance with Section 30 of the Codified Ordinances of the Village of Brooklyn Heights.

Aaron D. Frank
Clerk/Treasurer

The following meetings will be held Tuesday, October 16, 2018 in the Council Chambers of the Municipal
Center, 345 Tuxedo Avenue, Brooklyn Heights, Ohio 44131:

There will be a Regular Meeting of Council at 7:30pm.



Retired Chief Glenn Cook

Glenn Cook 88, of Brooklyn Hts., went home to be with His Savior and Lord on September 10,

2018. He was born on April 7, 1930 in Cleveland, Ohio to Arthur and Mary (Kanyuck) Cook. He
graduated from Cuyahoga Heights High School in 1948. He was owner and operator of Glenn Cook
and Sons Greenhouse in Brooklyn Heights. He was a Fireman for the Village of Brooklyn Heights from
1956 to 1965. He then served as a councilman for the Village of Brooklyn Heights from 1966 to 1969
before being reappointed as a Fireman for the Village of Brooklyn Heights in 1970 to 1978 at which
time he was promoted to Assistant Fire Chief. In 1980 he was promoted to Fire Chief and served in
that position until 1998 at which time he retired from the Fire Department. In all, Glenn dedicated
himself in service to his fellow neighbors and citizens of Brooklyn Heights for 42 years. He also drove
a school bus for Cuyahoga Heights Schools from 1985 through 2008. At one time, he coached Village
baseball and was a Boy Scout Leader. Glenn loved to spend time gardening, and watching his favorite
sports teams on television (Indians, Browns, Cavaliers, Buckeyes). Glenn is survived by Doreen, his wife
of 70 years, sons Ken (Susan), Randy (Kathy), Larry (Penny), Gordon (Cuba), daughter Cyndi (Jeff)
Boyer, 12 Grandchildren, and 3 Great Grandchildren with 1 more, due in October. He was preceded in
death by his parents. Glenn was a gentle, humble man loved and respected by those who knew him.
He will be dearly missed as a loving husband, father, grandfather and great-grandfather, as well as a
public servant, role-model and encourager to many.

The Brooklyn Heights Fire Department and Mayor Procuk invites you to attend a brief memorial
service honoring retired Chief Glenn Cook on Tuesday, October 16, 2018 at 5:30 pm in the Fire
Station at 345 Tuxedo Ave. Light refreshments will be served after the ceremony.

Please share this e-mail with anyone that knew Chief Glenn Cook

Please R.S.V.P. to Donna Tesar at 216-749-4300



